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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013


ANC 6A

Agenda Package

For the public meeting on:
Thursday, November 11, 2004
ANC 6A serves the Near Northeast, Stanton Park and North Lincoln Park communities of Capitol Hill.  The Commission has been working hard on issues ranging from H Street development, community policing, zoning issues and alcohol licensing.

Your attendance is always welcome at our monthly meetings.

Date and Time:  November 11, 2004 at 7:00 pm

Location:  Miner Elementary School - entrance is on the 600 block of 15th Street, NE

Details can be found at our website:  www.anc6a.org, under agenda.
For more information, contact Joseph Fengler, 202-423-8868

7:00pm
Quorum Call

7:01
Call the meeting to order, adopt agenda and approve previous meeting’s minutes

7:05
Community Comments (2 minutes each)
7:12
Commissioner’s Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)

7:22
Officer Reports:

1.
Chair
A.
Community recruiting advertisement.
2.
Vice-Chair

3.
Treasurer

A.
Approve monthly treasurer’s report and approve previous month’s disbursements.
B.
Approve Fourth Quarter financial report
C.
Approve photocopying expenses.

4.  Secretary

7:40
Standing Committee Reports:

1.
Economic Development and Zoning 

A.
No issues.
2.
Community Outreach

A.
Approve grant of $573.80 to the PTA of the Gibbs Elementary School located at 500 19th St NE.
B.
Accept monthly report.
3.
Alcohol Beverage Licensing

A.
Recommendation: Support application for a stipulated CR license for The Majestic at 1368 H St.
B.
Recommendation: Send a letter to ABRA requesting that it change its mailing address of record for the committee to the official ANC 6A mailing address.

C.
Recommendation: Consider whether or not to rescind its support for Family Liquors Reconsider whether or not the ANC should rescind its support for Family Liquors.

D.
Recommendation: Discussion about what strategy the ANC should pursue in regards to liquor licenses on H Street: a moratorium approach or a voluntary agreement approach.

E.
Recommendation: Discussion about including the 15th Street corridor in any moratorium.
F.
Accept monthly report
4.
Public Safety

A.
No issues.
8:10
Unfinished Business
1. Update on H Street Liquor License protests (Alberti / Ward).  
8:15
New Business.
1. Annual Advertisement Budget Adjustment.  Approve an additional $30.90 for the Voice of the Hill and $132.80 for the Hill Rag.
2. Update on DHCD Request for Proposals on 1341 Maryland Avenue and 525 9th Street, NE (Rice).

3. Request to DHCD to appoint to community members to the selection committees for 1341 Maryland Avenue and 525 9th Street, NE (Rice).
4. ANC letter to Mr. Peter Jones, Ward 6 Neighborhood Services Coordinator, regarding alley behind H Street, between 12th and 13th Streets (Fengler).

8:55 
Community comments – Round 2 (if time permits)

9:00
Adjourn
The meeting was opened at 7:05 p.m. at Miner Elementary School.  A quorum was not present, and Commissioner Fengler suggested that the community discussion on the Prospect Goding School with District 3 School Board Member Tommy Wells take place while waiting for Commissioner Musante to arrive.

Commissioner Wells reviewed the history of inaction by the US Army Corps of Engineers on the renovation of the exterior of Prospect Goding School, at 9th and F Streets NE, saying that the school looked like a derelict ship, and was open to the elements.  With the strong support of the neighborhood and the ANC, however, the project has grown from what was originally slated to be only a $1.5 million job to replace exterior panels and windows, to a $5 million effort that includes a fence around the school that matches the fence around the Sherwood Recreation Center; a substantial interior renovation, that includes replacing the cafeteria window; repair of drains and paving behind the school; wireless connections and things that are important for special needs students.  He said he received an e-mail from Ray Bryant on the day the school re-opened that specifically thanked the community for its efforts, saying that the job wouldn’t have gotten done, and wouldn’t have all the “bells and whistles” it does without their involvement and work.  Finally, he encouraged people in the community to go by the school and meet the principle.

Commissioner Fengler said that when he first looked at the school, it was in terrible shape, the roof and the boiler were unusable, and it was in terrible shape.  But in large part because of the people who live on 10th Street and F Street, community activism, and several articles in the newspapers.  Community activism, with focused assistance from the ANC, that accomplished more than was initially planned.  The hard work of Tommy Wells was instrumental in getting attention brought to the project, and his role should recognized and noted on the record.

Mark Borberly asked about Eastern High School, saying that it’s in terrible shape with crumbing walls and other problems.  Mr. Wells replied that he has tried working with DCPS facilities people, and has had little success.  Funds have been allocated and don’t get spent.  He said he is working on a capital budget for the schools that would go into a public-private corporation (similar to the new Anacostia Waterfront Initiative) that would manage the funds in a transparent way with community oversight.  He said that he has tried to get the windows at Eastern repaired, and the amount of time he has spent trying to get things done is not commensurate with the results he has been able to achieve.  Commissioner Fengler asked who should have jurisdiction over such a fund.  Mr. Wells said it should be a separate body.  Currently, the capital budget for the schools is given to DCPS, which then delegates its authority to the Army Corps of Engineers, which then hires contractors, and at this point the schools are getting about $.50 on the dollar.  Additionally, the responsibility for cutting the grass and maintaining the grounds is in the same group as fixing the roofs, etc. And when the Corps of Engineers has a cost overrun, DCPS has to pay.  Tyler School is a good example; it’s taken four years to replace the windows, which is just too long.  He supports a separate Commission, which can get its authority from DCPS, without going to Congress.  If other organizations are going to give money to help with facilities, they’re not going to give it to DCPS, which is mismanaging the funds. 

Commissioner Fengler asked whether the School Board is going to have hearings or discussion on the issue.  Mr. Wells said the new school superintendent, Dr. Janey, has said that they need to look at new ways to manage facilities funds.  Another alternative that many schools systems have used is to contract with a private company to serve as overseer.  He will work with Dr. Janey, and doesn’t want to force a vote, and he does not yet have the votes on the Board.  Commissioner Fengler stated that without the constant pressure of neighborhood people to make people accountable, it wouldn’t have gotten done.  Mr. Wells again stated how helpful to him it had been to have the community pressure.  

He stressed that the high schools were the most critical problems, and the amount of money needed is enormous, and the funding won’t come the way things work now.  Councilmembers Chavous and Patterson may favor a Commission of some sort, and it would have to be an entity that’s trusted by the community.  If an entity like Fannie Mae is going to give $27 million to fix schools, the money has to go to a body that can get the money out the door.  Commissioner Fengler asked whether six months would be a reasonable time to ask whether these funding issues can be resolved, and whether the ANC could put him on the agenda to discuss the progress on the funding issues for capital improvements.  He is concerned about ANC 6A high schools, which is Eastern.  Mr. Wells agreed, saying that he would rather be spending his time on program rather than facilities, but this has got to be fixed.

Commissioner Ward asked Mr. Wells about whether anything was being done about truancy.  He replied that after Princess Hanson was killed at Sursum Corda, he called her school about her attendance record, and discovered she had attended about five days.  He pulled together a group, which first explored how many children had missed fifteen or more days of school, and then decided for the new school year to advertise to parents that the existing rules will be enforced: after two days, the parents are notified; after five days truancy the group meets at the school with the parents and child; after ten days, family and child services is notified, and particularly with older children there is court interventions.  He said that in September the first parent was incarcerated for not sending his child to school.

The meeting was officially convened at 7:22 p.m.

Present: Commissioners Alberti, Fengler, Mack, Musante, Rice, and Ward.  

1. Agenda

The agenda was approved, with an addition by Commissioner Alberti, without objection.  
2. Minutes

The minutes were approved, with minor amendments, without objection. 

3. Community Comments
Harry Atkinson spoke about the problems of having a merged Public Safety and Alcohol Beverage and Licensing Committees merged, and that it was important for each committee to have a separate unified voice.  He was told that the issue would be discussed later in the meeting.

Christopher Gammon raised the issue of a Certificate of Occupancy for his property on 17th Street.  He was also told that the issue is to be discussed later in the meeting.

Raphael Valento, a candidate for ANC introduced himself, and announced his e-mail address, valento@aol.com.

4. Community Discussion
See above

5. Single Member District Reports

Commissioner Alberti announced that the ABC hearing on the 15th Street moratorium would be held on October 28th.

Commissioner Rice reported on the ANC’s presentation to BZA on the status of the Blimpy restaurant on H and 8th Streets.  He stated that after making most of their presentation it was clear that there is no uniform standard for licenses being granted for H Street establishments, and Blimpy may require a special exception.  BZA will make it’s decision on November 2nd, and prior to that Commissioner Rice has to provide it with information on whether more than 10 percent of Blimpy’s space is dedicated for queuing, and whether they have disposable tableware.  If that is true, it qualifies as a fast food restaurant.

Commissioner Musante reported that the dilapidated hoops at the Lovejoy Park site have been removed.  There was a community meeting on which agreement on park furniture was reached.  He also reported that the telephone in front of Excello has been removed.  Elizabeth Nelson reported that there would be a clean up at Lovejoy Park on October 16th.

Commissioner Fengler reported that, as a result of burglary of his house, he lost his bag with notes inside.  There will be a meeting about the future of the 9th Street police station and the Maryland Avenue firehouse on October 26th. After almost a year of prodding, the city is finally holding a community meeting to discuss the RFP for those two sites before it is sent out.  He also reported that Prospect Goding is open and the repairs are being completed.  Finally, he reported that he is putting on the November agenda the on-going problem of the Sherwood Recreation Center Advisory Council, which continues to meet on the same night as the ANC, precluding the possibility of working cooperatively.  He said he has received no response to a letter he sent to Parks and Recreation asking what rules governed the operation of such councils.  In November, he will ask the Commissioners’ help to send a letter requesting their presence at the December meeting to see how the two organizations can work together.  It affects many SMDs, and the community at large.

Commissioner Ward reported that Jane Lang and Paul Springer are nominees for Washingtonian Magazine’s Washingtonian of the Year for their work with the Atlas Theater on H Street, and said that letters of support for their nomination were welcomed.  She also reported that she has walked H Street for several hours with Officer Williams, beginning at Wylie Court where there are problems with prostitution, drug distribution and illegal auto repair.  She said that Officer Williams suggested that the ANC send a letter to the residents on that block saying that the ANC wants to work with them on their problems.  He raised the issue of 701 H Street, an open-air drug market, a storefront that is used for cover by dealers, and said he would welcome a letter of ANC support for shutting it down.

Commissioner Mack reported that there is a new director at the Rosedale Recreation Center, Toni Thompson, formerly on the Sherwood staff.  She is going to have open Halloween activities, for different age groups.  On November 2nd, there will be rides provided to take senior citizens to the polls.

6. Officers’ Reports

Commissioner Fengler reminded the Commission that because there are two Commissioners who don’t attend meetings, the other Commissioners have to show up on time in order to have a quorum.  

Commissioner Alberti presented the Treasurer’s report.  The report shows that the opening checking account balance was $21,120.19, and that the savings account balance was $4,125.50, for a total of $25,245 .69.  Motions:  Commissioner Alberti moved, individually, that checks for the following amounts be approved: $130.00 to Roberta Weiner for transcribing meeting minutes; for $529.29 to NLLPNA for two grants to the Kingsman Basketball League; for $100 to the Postmaster for 6 months post office box rental; to Bode & Grenier for $1,459.99 for legal representation; and for $265.33 to Kinko’s for copying expenses.   They were each seconded by Commissioner Musante, and they were each approved without objection, leaving a checking account balance of $18,635.58, and the savings account balance is $4,126.83.  Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice and approved without objection. Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that $600 be approved for copying for ANC materials, and that up to $50 be approved for copying each Committee’s materials and each SMD’s materials for October.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante, and approved without objection.  

Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.  It was moved by Commissioner Musante, and accepted without objection.

Commissioner Alberti discussed the renewal of newspaper ads in the Hill Rag and the Voice of the Hill, which run out in November.  Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that an allocation not to exceed $2000 be approved for advertising in Voice of the Hill, and not to exceed $2200 for the Hill Rag, through next November. The total is $200 more than the budget.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante. The motion was approved without objection.

Commissioner Rice asked what happens at the end of Commissioners’ terms.  Commissioner Alberti responded that the ads are prepaid for six months, and the expenditures are allocated.  Commissioner Fengler said that the ad rates are negotiated on a 12-month basis to get the most advantageous price. 

Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that up to $200 per month be allocated for January through December 2005 for the taking and transcription of the ANC’s minutes.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante. Commissioner Alberti and ANC Secretary Commissioner Musante both spoke to value of having someone take accurate and extensive minutes at the meetings, and stated that the money has been well spent.  Mark Borberly raised the issue of having someone who lived within the ANC boundaries have the job, and the job should be discussed by the next commission.  Commissioner Alberti responded that the motion does not speak to who holds the job.  The motion was approved without objection.

7. Committee Reports

A. Economic Development and Zoning

(1) Updates 

Office of Planning Briefing on H Street Zoning: The Office of Planning will hold a public briefing on Proposed Zoning Actions for H Street NE on October 5th at Miner Elementary School, in response to a joint proposal put together by ANCs 6A and 6C for zoning to implement REVIVAL:  Strategic Revitalization Plan for H Street NE.  OP has prepared a recommended zoning strategy for submission to the Zoning Commission, and the Economic Development Committee will be comparing the two plans and report to the Commission.

MedLINK Parking: The BZA has issued an order on the Stanton Park Neighborhood Association’s appeal of parking at MedLINK, upholding SPNA’s position (supported by ANCs 6A and 6C) that parking should be on a one-space-per-bed basis—more than they had planned--to reduce parking pressures on neighboring streets as had been required in previous orders. A copy of the order is on the ANC web site.

Community Meeting on Police Station and Firehouse:  The Department of Housing and Community Development will hold its long-awaited meeting on the disposition of the police station at 525 9th Street and the old fire house at 1341 Maryland Avenue NE on October 26th at the Sherwood Recreation Center.  The regular meeting of the Economic Development and Zoning Committee, scheduled for that night, would be cancelled. Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that a letter be sent to DHCD saying that the ANC will submit formal comments on the issue in December. It was seconded by Commissioner Musante, and approved without objection.

Notice Requirement for Publicly Funded Building Amendments Act of 2003: This bill, which was introduced as a result of an ANC 6A meeting attended by Councilmember Ambrose, would require notification of the relevant ANC and its community through the DC Register whenever a publicly-funded facility is being built in that neighborhood.  It was introduced after discussions with the ANC about the YSA facility 1626 Kramer Street, and it was passed out of the Council’s Committee on Public Services by a vote of 4-0.

(2) Public Space Permit: 702 17th Street: Chris Gamblin needs to apply for a public space permit for a lot he leases at 702 17th Street NE to park three trucks he using for hauling debris, in order to install a fence and a gate.  Mr. Gamblin has also placed a tool shed and a dumpster on the property.  The gate may partially occupy public space in the alley.  The ANC has not received any application materials to review.  Mr. Gamblin says that DDOT requires a Certificate of Occupancy, which he does not have, as part of the permit process.  Mr. Gamblin has improved the property, including cleaning out trash and debris from the lot, covering it with gravel and installing the fence.  The situation is confused because the owner had received a special exception from BZA for a parking lot, but it has expired.  The special exception had several conditions, which were not followed, and had a vie-year approval period, which has expired.  The Committee recommends that the ANC follow up with DCRA regarding the status of the lot, so that a valid Certificate of Occupancy and public space permit can be obtained.

Commissioner Mack received information from DCRA, and the alley is zoned for another thing, but Mr. Gamblin’s property is residential, but it’s so close to commercial, and DDOT has to look at the lot and re-evaluate it.  He is not taking up public space on the sidewalk: his gates swing inward to the property. The property was an eyesore, but he has cleaned it up.  He put in a garden, which made it even nicer.  She said that she hopes it can be straightened out with the owners.  Commissioner Ward asked what public space is being used.   Commissioner Rice said that it’s confusing because while the fence is right up against the sidewalk, according to the map, there is a strip of public land between the sidewalk and the property line.  The next property over also has a fence up against the sidewalk.  The public space permit is for the use of the strip of land.  The issue is that a valid certificate of occupancy is necessary because the lot is in a residential area, and requires a special exception, which it had, but only for a limited period.  He stated that he didn’t want it to appear that the ANC was holding things up, and that is why he suggested that the ANC follow up with DCRA.

Ms. Jackson who lives on Gale Street said that the street was horrible, but now it looks much better.  He cleaned it up, and you can see the light in the alleyway, and it’s much better than it was.  Several people, including Brenda Artis, said how much better it looks, on the outside of the lot as well as on the inside.

Commissioner Fengler, said, in summary, that it’s a two-step process: you need a certificate of Occupancy before you issue a public space permit.  If you’re in a residential area you need a special exception, and for that you need a hearing, and after it has been approved, then you apply for the public space permit and come to the ANC for support of the application.  DDOT is ignoring the fact that you need the CO.  What Commissioner Rice is saying is that a letter should go to all the parties involved reminding them of the process, and asking them to crystallize the status of the process.

Commissioner Rice expressed his frustration with the City, saying the Matt Markew at DDOT has put the issue into the ANC’s lap, making it look as though the ANC is holding things up.  Everyone agrees that the lot is looking better.  He has sent e-mails to Matt Markew stating the ANC’s view of the process, and has received no response.  Businesses shouldn’t have difficulty doing business, but things should be done in the proper order, and that’s why he’s asking for ANC action.

Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that a letter be sent to DDOT and DCRA outlining the ANC’s understanding of what the process should be and asking how to proceed so that everything should be done in order. Commissioner Musante asked that a friendly amendment be added to say that if there is agreement that the ANC’s understanding of the process is correct, that they assist Mr. Gamblin getting moving forward with getting his CO.  The amendment was accepted, and the motion was seconded by Commissioner Musante.  The motion was approved without objection.

(3) Zoning Advisory Committee Request for ANC Input:  The Zoning Advisory Committee requested input from the ANC on zoning regulations that are “burdensome, obsolete, confusing or unusable.”  The ZAC noted that they are specifically not looking for comments on the operations of the Zoning Administrator in DCRA.  The Economic Development Committee prepared a list of seven recommendations to the ZAC.  Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that the ANC forward the recommendations on the zoning regulations to the Zoning Advisory Committee. It was seconded by Commissioner Fengler and passed without objection.

Transportation of Hazardous Materials:  Legislation now pending in the City Council would reroute trucks and trains carrying hazardous materials, which currently travel through neighborhoods close to the Capitol, around Washington.  The bill is stalled in the Committee on Public Works and the Environment, and the other three Ward 6 ANCs have passed a resolution urging action on the bill.  Motion:  Commissioner Rice moved that the ANC adopt the following resolution, urging the City Council to enact legislation limiting the transport of hazardous materials in and around the Capitol and the surrounding neighborhoods:

Whereas, hazardous materials are routinely transported through and around Capitol Hill and ANC 6A by truck and train, creating a danger to public health and safety; and

Whereas, ANCs 6B, 6C and 6D and residents of Capitol Hill have previously expressed concerns over transportation of hazardous materials through our community; and

Whereas, legislation is pending before the Council of the District of Columbia (“Terrorism Prevention and Safety in Hazardous Materials Transportation Act of 2003”-Bill 15-525) that would limit the shipment of certain hazardous materials,

Be it therefore resolved that:

ANC 6A urges the quick enactment of legislation to limit the transportation of hazardous materials in around Capitol Hill.  Be it further resolved that a copy of this resolution be submitted to the Mayor and all Councilmembers and that all Commissioners are authorized to contact Councilmembers to express the support of ANC 6A for limiting the transportation of hazardous materials in and around Capitol Hill.

Adopted: October 14, 2004, without objection.

It was adopted without objection.

Motion:  Commissioner Rice moved that the August report of the Economic Development Committee be accepted.  It was accepted without objection.

c. Community Outreach

Commissioner Musante reported that the Community Outreach Committee discussed adding language to the back of the grant application to clarify the ANC’s grant making procedures.  The discussion focused on the desirability of providing ANC funds in the areas in which the would be most responsive to community needs, and to provide guidance to potential applicants on what activities were most likely to be supported.  Because there had been recent instances of reactions to some recent decisions by the ANC, the committee voted to recommend that the following language be added:

(1)  that a new section, entitled “ANC 6A Guidelines for Grant Awards” be added to the guidelines on the instruction page; and

(2)  that the new section includes the following provisions:

1. ANC grants do not generally provide funding to compensate individuals for services usually performed by adult volunteers or organization officers

2. ANC grants may not be used to support religious or sexual advocacy activities

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved that the Committee’s recommendation be adopted.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice.  Commissioner Rice said that he felt certain there were enough projects for the ANC to contribute to without getting involved with controversial issues.  Elizabeth Nelson commented that the Committee’s discussion was clear that the ANC shouldn’t be paying volunteers, and that doing so would be difficult to explain to the Auditor.  It is important to have a level playing field in the distribution of grant funds, and it would be hard to give money to one organization that was doing that, and then not give to another.  The motion was passed 5-1, with Commissioner Mack voting in opposition.

Motion: Commissioner Rice moved the acceptance of the Community Outreach Committee’s report.  It was accepted without objection.

d. Public Safety

There was no report from the Public Safety Committee.    

7. Unfinished Business

a. Proposed Merger of Public Safety and Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee

Commissioner Ward stated that it is important to discuss Public Safety issues and the merger was one way of addressing community concerns about very serious issues.  However, she thinks it is for the next ANC to discuss.  But something has to be done.  Commissioner Fengler briefly stated that there is no basis for removing a Commissioner unless they have done “a very bad thing,” and when you have an officer, it is a long drawn-out process, and the amount of time it would take to remove the chair is more than the amount of time there is left until the new Commission takes office.  He said he is on record as afar as understanding the need, and wait until there is a new Commission.  There is a process in the bylaws for removal, but it drawn out.  Commissioner Alberti asked whether a chair can be removed by a simple vote of the Commission.  It was determined that a Committee Chairman can be voted out at a regular meeting with the written request of one half the Commissioners.  Commissioner Rice stated that the PSAs are functioning well, and perhaps the role of the ANC is to serve as liaison and writing letters to City agencies, and use the web site to broadcast things like PSA crime maps.

7. New Business

Resolution in Support of Charter Schools Development Corporation: Commissioner Musante asked for ANC support for a request for a $8.2 million tax exempt revenue bond from the DC Revenue Bond Program for the Charter Schools Development Corporation to be used for the continued renovation of the Kingsman School, for use by the Sasha Bruce and Options Charter Schools. The Corporation has turned a dilapidated school into a vibrant learning facility that is a real asset to the community.  Commissioner Rice asked whether the amount of the bond is the same amount as their original loan from a private bank.  Michelle Liberati, representing the Corporation, said that they are including their transaction costs—attorney’s fees, bank costs, etc—in the amount of the bond.  Motion:  Commissioner Musante moved that the ANC send a letter of support to the DC Revenue Bond Program supporting the bond request by the Charter Schools Development Corporation.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice.  Commissioner Rice said he had looked up the agency on the DC web site and it provides bonds for non-profits, private and parochial facilities, as well as charter school.  The resolution was endorsed unanimously.

Update on H Street Class A and Class B mediations:  Commissioner Alberti reported on a letter received from the ANC’s attorney, Doug Fierberg, with a report on the seven Class A and Class B stores that the ANC is in negotiations with.  Fierberg reported that at the outset of negotiations, the ANC was not looked on favorably by the ABC, but he believes he has been able to turn that around, a victory in itself.  He reported that there have been no agreements in the negotiations because of paragraph 1, which the owners believe is too restrictive.  He feels that it may get us into a bind.  Some of the merchants are leaning toward signing it, but no one wants to be the first.  He feels that for future negotiations to be successful he needs more flexibility, which he does not have now.  He feels he has no room to maneuver.  He wants the flexibility to negotiate agreements that may be different from store to store, and suggests the ANC grant him that flexibility in order to assure successful outcomes.  Commissioner Fengler added that once the voluntary agreements are negotiated, and you take the best deal possible, a moratorium can be instituted with the ABC for all the stores.  Fierberg pointed out that in the past there has been no ABC-mandated ban on the sale of singles.  The ANC has to keep in mind that the ABC will not give the ANC everything it wants.  How Fierberg negotiates depends on what is known about the store, and how deep the community’s commitment goes.  It’s a huge commitment of time, and requires someone to carry the ball.

Commissioner Fengler stated that it is clear that Mr. Fierberg has taken it as far as he can go without direction from the ANC.  Because the ANC meets once a month the ANC can’t give him a decision in a timely fashion on his negations.  Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved that two or three Commissioners be appointed to serve as liaison with the ANC’s attorney on the negotiations on voluntary agreements with Class A and Class B liquor stores.  It was seconded by Commissioner Alberti.  

Mary Beatty asked why it wasn’t being referred to the ABL committee.  Commissioner Fengler responded that the attorney’s fees are high, and the ABL Committee also meets only once a month.  Mr. Fierberg is out regularly meeting with storeowners, and he’s billing time, and to wait too long to either sign agreements or file protests will use up more money.  If the ANC empowers two Commissioners it can get done in one or two weeks.  Mark Borberly said that the ANC had been through a long process and taken a strong stand on singles.  It’s no surprise that the merchants don’t want it.  The question for the ANC is whether it wants to work hard to get its way, or back track on its goal.  He urged the ANC to wait before allowing the attorney the kind of flexibility that will compromise its original goal.  Commissioner Fengler responded that the attorney has been talking with him and Commissioner Alberti for the past two months, and, yes, it’s back-tracking, but he feels that it’s easier to work on a single moratorium than struggle for a long time with seven individual agreements.  It’s been a year and a half that the protests have been going on, and either the ANC gets the best agreements it can, and then moves forward with a collective moratorium.  

Commissioner Ward asserted that the ABL Committee has to meet, and figure out whether it’s what the community wants, not rely on two Commissioners to make those decisions.  The committee has the opportunity to meet twice before the December ABC hearing.  The attorney has to come to the table with flexibility to make a good faith effort to get an agreement.  Commissioner Alberti stated that the attorney has to come to the Commission at some point, and the two Commissioners will also communicate with the Commission.  Commissioner Ward suggested that a privileged e-mail could be sent to the ABL Committee and the Commission with any timely information.  Commissioner Alberti responded that it would slow down his communication with the Commission.  Commissioner Rice raised the issue that the policy has been established, and if the ANC’s strategy is to go to the stores with a take it or leave offer, they will just leave it.  But the ANC can’t just leave it, and it needs to get whatever it can.  The ABC will look at the protests unfavorably if the agreements are just dropped.  The ANC has got to get what it can, and reconsider what happens next.  Commissioner Musante suggested that the ANC has a hard fight at the ABC.  Each Commissioner has been elected to represent people, and at the very least the Commission must put its best foot forward.  He agreed with Commissioner Fengler, saying that his solution offers a concise way of dealing with a difficult situation.  Commissioner Mack agreed with Commissioner Ward that two Commissioners should not be representing the entire Commission.  Mary Beatty also agreed, saying the ABL Committee should be brought in to represent the community.

A community member expressed little faith in ABRA, saying that it refused to “drive a stake in the heart of Excello,” and that even witch an overwhelming case, it’s still dormant.  Why, then, should ABRA be trusted when it’s in bed with the merchants.

Commissioner Fengler reminded the Commission that the ANC did not protest the stores, and it is working with the protestants.  The Commission moved to send the attorney, and now he’s asking what his next steps should be, whether it be protest, negotiate or walk away.  Elizabeth Nelson also stated her dismay with ABRA, saying that they hold all the cards and is just looking for an excuse to ignore the community.  Commissioner Alberti said that it is unfortunate the ANC finds itself in this position, and no one could have predicted where the Commission would be today, but it’s crunch time. Time is working against the ANC with the ABC and it’s costing lots of money.

Commissioner Rice offered a friendly amendment that the two Commissioners be appointed by the Chair.  The motion passed 4-1-1.

Commissioner Fengler appointed Commissioners Alberti and Ward to be the ANC liaisons with Doug Fierberg, and they will have the flexibility to work with the storeowners.  Commissioner Alberti assured the Commission that Mr. Fierberg would sign nothing, but come back to the Commission.  Commissioner Fengler reiterated that he would not go to the ABL Committee, which is not part of the process.

Commissioner Alberti said that the ANC has already spent $8,840.50 on attorney’s fees, and the limit was $10,000.   Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that up to $10,000 be allocated for additional attorneys fees, without planning to spend it all.  Commissioner Musante asked if the money was coming from the ANC’s budget surplus, and was told it was.  The motion passed without objection.

Commissioner Rice said that future strategy should be worked out by the ABL Committee, including for a moratorium.  Commissioner Fengler said that Michael Kuiken had resigned as chair of the ABL Committee, and a new chair was needed.  He asked for volunteers, and asked whether Mary Beatty would do it.  Commissioner Rice nominated Mary Beatty to be Chair of the ABL Committee.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante, and passed without objection.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 pm.

October 15, 2004

Douglas E. Fierberg, Esq.

Bode & Grenier, LLP

1150 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Ninth Floor, Connecticut Building

Washington, DC 20036-4192

Re: ANC 6A Mediations for Class A and Class B Protests on H Street, NE

Mr. Fierberg:

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed public meeting on October 14, 2004, with a quorum present, the Commission voted to provide additional flexibility to negotiate individual agreements with the establishments on H Street to include revisions to the existing ANC 6A Cooperative Agreement for Class A and Class B Liquor Licenses.  

To facilitate timely response and input to the individual protest mediations, the Commission designated Commissioner Alberti and Commissioner Ward to represent the Commission during these continuing negotiations.  Assuming that these negotiations produce tentative agreements that are approved by Commissioner Alberti and Commissioner Ward, the Commission will formally consider the adoption of these agreements at the next regularly scheduled Commission meeting on November 11, 2004.  If the circumstances warrant, the Commission is prepared to hold a special meeting, in accordance our Commission Bylaws and District of Columbia laws and regulations, to consider the adoption of these agreements prior to the November Commission meeting.

If you have any questions regarding this authority, please contact me at 202-423-8868.

Regards,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:
Commissioner Alberti


Commissioner Ward

October 18, 2004

Vanessa C. Akins

Department of Housing and Community Development

Suite 8000

801 North Capitol Street, NE

Washington, DC 20002

Re: Expected Schedule for ANC 6A Comments on disposition of DHCD Properties

Ms. Akins:


This letter is to advise you that Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A expects to submit official comments regarding the future uses for 525 9th Street, NE and 1341 Maryland Avenue, NE. We would appreciate if DHCD would refrain from making any final RFP-related decisions regarding the intended uses for these buildings until the ANC has provided comments.

Following your meeting on October 26, 2004 for public comment and discussion on the disposition of these buildings, our schedule of upcoming meetings is as follows:

1) Economic Development & Zoning Committee Meeting: November 30, 2004

2) Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A Meeting: December 9, 2004

As a result, you may expect our official comments by mid-December. We expect that these will prove useful in your efforts to write Requests for Proposals for these properties.

Respectfully yours,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

202-423-8868

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
October 18, 2004

Michael Vincent Hodge

Office of the Deputy Mayor for Planning and Economic Development

Director, DC Revenue Bond Program and Enterprise Zones

1350 Pennsylvania Ave. Ste 317, NW

Washington, DC 20004
Dear Mr. Hodge:

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed public meeting on October 14, 2004, and with a quorum present, the Commission voted to unanimously support the Charter Schools Development Corporation’s application for District of Columbia tax-exempt revenue bonds.  The Charter Schools Development Corporation is applying to your office for these tax-exempt revenue bonds and we would encourage your expeditious approval.  It is our understanding that these bonds will not be paid by DC taxpayers, nor backed by the full faith and credit of DC.

The renovation of Kingsman has provided economic opportunity to the residents of Ward 6, specifically Single Member District of 6A05, and has had a tremendous impact on our immediate community.  The area is safer and more vibrant, and we once again have a neighborhood school to be proud of instead of a dangerous abandoned building.

As this is a critical component in the efforts to revitalize our community, we would appreciate expeditious consideration, approval and issuance of this tax-exempt revenue bond that will support the Kingsman facility transaction. 

If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Commissioner Michael Musante at 202-548-2542 or by e-mail at musanteanc@yahoo.com.

Regards,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

202-423-8868

fengler6a02@yahoo.com

cc:
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Ms. Michelle Liberati, Charter Schools Development Corporation

October 18, 2004
Zoning Advisory Committee

c/o Office of Zoning

Suite 210-S

441 4th Street, NE

Washington, DC 20001
Re: ANC 6A Suggestions for Revisions to Zoning Regulations
Dear Zoning Advisory Committee:

On October 14, 2004, ANC 6A voted to forward the attached comments for the consideration of the Zoning Advisory Committee. Please contact Commissioner Cody Rice at (202) 544-3734 with any questions.

Respectfully yours,

Joseph Fengler
Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
202-423-8868

fengler6a02@yahoo.com

ANC 6A Comments for Zoning Advisory Committee
1.
Interpretation of Fair Housing Act to restrict public input on certain facilities

The zoning regulations need to allow for public input through special exceptions and variances on facilities and uses that affect the health, safety, and welfare of the neighborhood. There seems to be a trend of applying an expansive interpretation of the Fair Housing Act to restrict public input for certain types of facilities, especially those where occupants can be conveniently labeled as having a disability. 


One example is the youth rehabilitation home built by the Youth Services Administration at 1626 Kramer St, NE. This facility was constructed with a building permit that listed the use as “dwelling for handi cap” to avoid triggering the zoning requirements associated with a youth rehabilitation home. In this case, the future occupants’ involvement in the justice system was equated with a disability to avoid public input on the placement of the facility. A correct designation of the facility’s use would have triggered the special exception process allowing for public participation and input.


Another example is the certificate of occupancy issued to MedLINK for a reduction in parking spaces on the theory that the facility should be treated as the residential use with the lowest parking space requirement. This issue was appealed in BZA 17043, noting that the facility has an impact on parking availability consistent with a hospital or nursing home rather than like a simple residential dwelling.


While buildings that provide housing for persons with disabilities should not be subject to more onerous requirements simply because of the status of the occupants, there should be some attention to the fact that certain uses draw more police calls, fire/medical calls, require more parking, and can lead to an over concentration of social services. The zoning code needs to provide opportunities for public input on uses that have these external effects on a neighborhood regardless of the disability status of the building’s occupants. Perhaps a more equitable approach would be to require special exceptions of all buildings with more than a certain number of residents.

2.
Side yard requirements at 11 DCMR 405.3

“In R-2, R-3, R-4, and R-5 Districts, when a one-family dwelling, flat, or multiple dwelling is erected that does not share a common division wall with an existing building or a building being constructed together with the new building, then it shall have a side yard on each resulting freestanding side.”


Need to clarify requirement for special exception or variance when the subject building lot extends along the rear lot lines of other abutting lots, as can sometimes happen at the corners of blocks. Without a special exception or variance, additions or new construction can block the light and air available via the rear yards of abutting lots, particularly if the abutting lot already has a nonconforming rear yard. Owners of these affected properties should have an opportunity through the special exception process to address concerns about an addition or new construction.


Even if the lot does not abut the rear lot line of other lots, how extensive does the common division wall need to be? Is a single-story common division wall sufficient? Must it attach for the entire length of the two buildings?

3.
Define “delicatessen” to distinguish from “fast-food restaurant”

The definition of fast-food restaurant at 11 DCMR 199.1 includes an exclusion from the disposable container and tableware portion of the definition for certain facilities that sell food or beverages as an accessory use or for off-premises preparation and consumption. One of the types of facilities explicitly identified for this exclusion is “delicatessen.”  However, there is no definition of delicatessen in the zoning regulations. A definition should be provided that clearly distinguishes a delicatessen from a fast-food restaurant based on significant sales of food or beverages for preparation and consumption off-premises (e.g., meats, cheese, and condiments in bulk) at a delicatessen. Sandwich shops (like Subway and Blimpie) and other carryout businesses are better classified as fast-food restaurants if they do not have significant sales of food and beverages for preparation and consumption off-site.

4.
Requirements for Emergency Shelters, Adult Rehabilitation Homes, and Community Correction Facilities (Halfway Houses)

Consistent with the recommendations of the DC Community Corrections Facility Sitting Advisory Commission, zoning regulations should limit the maximum size of these facilities to no more than 20-30 residents, even in CM districts. Facilities above this size primarily benefit the builder and operator in terms of economies of scale in construction and operation. It is questionable whether larger facilities meet the need of residents for individualized supervision and treatment. 


The Zoning Commission should establish a process for siting new facilities that involves the community through the ANCs. Although city agencies should involve communities in planning through the ANCs when these facilities are under consideration as a matter of courtesy and law, the practice is to start building and see if anyone notices. Regulations also need to ensure an equitable distribution of these facilities across and within Wards.

5.
Offer additional residential FAR for affordable housing

In higher density residential and mixed use areas, provide an additional 1.0 FAR above the underlying zone for residential uses if a minimum of 10% of the units representing a cross-section of all types of units offered are made affordable for tenants making 80% or less of the Area Median Income and that mechanisms are in place to ensure the units remain affordable at this level for a minimum of 20 years. (This is consistent with the joint ANC 6A/6C recommendations for H Zoning and Overlay.)

6.
Add FAR and increase lot occupancy for reuse of pre-1950 buildings in C-2-A


In 11 DCMR 771 and 772, consider adding 0.5 FAR and allowing 80% lot occupancy in C-2-A Districts to encourage reuse and rehabilitation of older buildings. Current non-residential FAR of 1.5 and lot occupancy of 60% in C-2-A Districts can present a barrier for redevelopment and reuse of existing buildings for commercial, office, and retail uses.

7.
Add percentage requirements for permeable surfaces in residential yards

In 11 DCMR 404 and 405, consider adding a percentage requirement for permeable surfaces in residential side and rear yards to help limit urban storm water runoff, reduce heat island effects, and provide green space.

October 18, 2004

Matthew Marcou

Surface Permitting Manager

District Department of Transportation

Suite 2300

941 North Capitol Street, NE

Washington, DC 20002

Re: Public Space Permit for 702 17th Street, NE (Sq. 4510, Lot 0826)

Mr. Marcou:


On October 14, 2004, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A discussed the application of Mr. Chris Gamblin for a Public Space Permit for 702 17th Street, NE. The ANC was not able to take a position on the Public Space Permit without further information on the status of the Certificate of Occupancy for the property.

Our understanding is that a Public Space Permit application requires a copy of a valid Certificate of Occupancy issued by the Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs. In this case, we believe a special exception from the Board of Zoning Adjustment is required to allow a parking lot in the R-4 zone district. (We are aware that a special exception for a parking lot with a 5-year approval period was issued to the property owner per BZA Order 16230 on January 15, 1998. However, the approval period has now expired and other conditions of the special exception were never met during the time it was in effect.) 

It appears that this property would need a new special exception from BZA to obtain a new Certificate of Occupancy from DCRA before an application for a Public Space Permit from DDOT would be timely. Please confirm this interpretation. 

We would very much appreciate if you could coordinate with BZA and DCRA regarding the status of the certificate of occupancy for this property. At this point the applicant has been waiting a significant period of time for clarification on what is required from him to move the process to completion. Your assistance in expediting this process would be appreciated.
Respectfully yours,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

202-423-8868

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
cc: 
Jerrily Kress, Office of Zoning


Denzil Noble, Zoning Administrator 

Resolution on Transportation of Hazardous Materials

Whereas: Hazardous materials are routinely transported through and around Capitol Hill and ANC 6A by truck and train, creating a danger to public health and safety;

Whereas: ANCs 6B, 6C and 6D and residents of Capitol Hill have previously expressed concerns over the transportation of hazardous material through our community; and 

Whereas: Legislation is pending before the Council of the District of Columbia (“Terrorism Prevention and Safety in Hazardous Materials Transportation Act of 2003” - Bill 15-525) that would limit the shipment of certain hazardous materials.

Be it therefore resolved that:

ANC 6A urges the quick enactment of legislation to limit the transportation of hazardous materials in and around Capitol Hill.

Be it further resolved that a copy of this resolution be submitted to the Mayor and all Councilmembers and that all Commissioners are authorized to contact Councilmembers to express the support of ANC 6A for limiting the transportation of hazardous materials in and around Capitol Hill.

Adopted October 14, 2004 by a vote of 6-0.

Attested:

________________________________

Joseph Fengler, Chair ANC 6A

October 27, 2004

To: The Honorable Judge of the Superior Court of the District of Columbia


At the regularly scheduled, duly noticed public meeting on August 12, 2004, and with a quorum present, the Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A voted to adopt a Prostitution Victim Impact Statement for our community.

Victim Impact Statement
As citizens of ANC 6A, we ask that you consider the impact that prostitution has on our daily lives.  For the past several years we have witnessed incidents of prostitution as well as illegal drug related activity and violence that accompanies these activities in our neighborhood.  As you prepare to sentence this person on this prostitution related conviction, please consider the impact their actions have had on our daily lives.

We are victims of this crime.  We face harassment by customers who approach innocent neighbors.  We face dirty needles and used condoms on our sidewalks and in alleyways.  We face danger from gangs who supply illegal drugs to which many of the prostitutes are addicted.  We face intimidation by the men who stake out the territory their girls work.  As businesses, resident property owners, and tenants, we face destruction of our property and the degradation of our lives, especially near the working locations of these criminals.  They drive families from our neighborhood and encourage other criminals to congregate in the area.

We firmly believe that if the current punishments authorized by the District of Columbia Counsel were enforced to the maximum allowed by law against individuals involved in prostitution and individuals who solicit prostitution, that this crime would be curbed.  A short period in jail, a small fine, or a probationary period is considered by many of these criminals to be a normal cost of doing business.  However, a large fine and substantial time in jail might deter a person from soliciting a prostitute or to convince a person to seek treatment, training, and legitimate employment rather than to continue to work the streets of our neighborhood.

Your Honor, final steps to curb crime in our neighborhood rests in you hands.  We report the activities, the Police Officer arrests the criminal, and the Prosecutor has presented you with evidence beyond any reasonable doubt.  It is now up to you to impose the sentence.  We ask that you consider the effect that this crime has on us.  Please impose a significant amount of jail time for first offenders.  For first offenders, we ask that you impose a substantial period of actual jail time and a maximum length of probation, with the remainder of a maximum sentence held as a deterrent.  As a condition of probation, we ask that they be ordered to stay away from the location of their offense and five blocks in all directions.  If the defendant has a prior conviction for this crime, we implore that you impose the maximum penalty that is allowed by law, with no portion suspended, on those, who by their own actions, have shown their repeated contempt of the law and a total disregard for the community.

Respectfully,

Joseph Fengler, Chair

ANC 6A
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REPORT OF THE ALCHOL BEVERAGE LICENSING COMMITTEE
October 19, 2004, Sherwood Recreation Center
COMMITEE ATTENDANCE

Present:




Richard Sundberg
Committee Member, Acting Chairman




Michael Herman
Committee Member




Marc Borbely

Committee Member

Mary Beatty and Brenda Artis were absent.

COMMISSIONER ATTENDANCE




Jessica Ward

6A06

CALL TO ORDER: Mr. Sundberg called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. Mr. Herman arrived at 7:12 p.m., whereupon there was a quorum present.

NEW BUSINESS:

I. Welcome of New Members to Committee
Mr. Sundberg welcomed to the committee three new members, appointed by the ANC at its September meeting: Mr. Herman, Mr. Borbely and Ms. Beatty.

II. Interim Chair Position

Commissioner Ward reported that the ANC had appointed Ms. Beatty as interim chair of the committee, through 2004, in response to Michael Kuiken’s resignation from the committee. Mr. Sundberg, Mr. Borbely and Mr. Herman expressed their confidence that Ms. Beatty would serve the committee well.

III. Representatives to Attorney

Jessica Ward reported that the ANC at its last meeting appointed her and Commissioner Nick Alberti as the ANC’s official representatives to correspond with attorney Douglas Fierberg regarding liquor license renewal protests in the negotiation stages for certain establishments on H Street. Ms. Ward assured the committee that she and Commissioner Alberti would remain in touch with the community. She said the overriding factor in balancing the need for confidentiality with the attorney with public transparency will be that the ANC is a public commission, spending public money, and therefore needs to be accountable and open with the public.

IV. Change of Address

Commissioner Ward proposed that the official mailing address for the committee be changed to the ANC’s PO Box to relieve ANC Chair Joseph Fengler of the burden of having to receive all the committee’s mail at his residence.

MOTION:  Mr. Sundberg moved, Mr. Borbely seconded, to recommend that the ANC send a letter to ABRA requesting that it change its mailing address of record for the committee to the official ANC 6A mailing address: P.O. Box 75115, Washington, DC 20013. The motion passed unanimously (3-0-0). 

V. H Street Moratorium on Alcoholic Beverage Sales
Commissioner Ward raised and the committee briefly discussed the idea of trying to obtain a moratorium on the sale of singles on H Street. Commissioner Ward said she would favor a restriction along the lines of Council Member Adrian Fenty’s moratorium in Ward 4. She said a moratorium should ban the sale of singles of all beverages, 70 ounces or less. It should permit the sale of six-packs but nothing less. She said a requirement that manufacturers’ packages not be broken up is crucial; otherwise, beverages will taped together and an investigator will be unable to see clearly whether containers are being offered for sale in less than six-packs. A moratorium like this would reduce public drinking by deterring those customers who would buy a 24-ounce can to drink in front of the store, Commissioner Ward said.

Commissioner Ward said that her concern about a ban on the sale of chilled singles is that enforcement would be very difficult or impossible: how can an inspector know whether cold singles are being sold? (Better wording would be prohibiting a store from refrigerating single containers, she said.)

MOTION:  Mr. Borbely moved, Mr. Sundberg seconded, to place on the agenda for the November committee meeting a discussion about what strategy the ANC should pursue in regards to liquor licenses on H Street: a moratorium approach or the a voluntary agreement approach. The motion passed unanimously (3-0-0). 

Commissioner Ward pointed out that 15th Street is a business corridor and so perhaps should also be included in a moratorium.

MOTION:  Mr. Herman moved, Mr. Borbely seconded, to place on the agenda for the November committee meeting a discussion about including the 15th Street corridor in any moratorium. The motion passed unanimously (3-0-0). 

VI. 1368 H St. NE -- CR License "Majestic".
Maurice Evans, representing Ms. Gwnedolyn Reese, who was also present at the meeting, requested the committee’s support for an application for a new, stipulated Class CR license for “The Majestic By Gwen,” an establishment owned by Ms. Reese and located at 1368 H St. NE.

Mr. Evans, formerly the chief of investigations for the D.C. Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration, said the predecessor establishment at the location operated a CR restaurant. That establishment had signed a voluntary agreement with various community members, including Robert Pittman of the Linden Place Neighborhood Association. Mr. Evans said it was his understanding that the voluntary agreement would not remain in effect, since Ms. Reese was applying for a new license instead of transferring the previous one. He said Ms. Reese plans to negotiate with the signers of the previous voluntary agreement. The committee examined the current voluntary agreement with the former establishment and noted certain key provisions, dealing with trash, pay phones and noise.

Mr. Evans said Ms. Reese will be applying for her own certificate of occupancy for a restaurant. He said she understands that she could not obtain a public hall license as a matter of right (it would require a special exception or variance from BZA).

Mr. Evans said Ms. Reese intends to offer a full-service restaurant and live entertainment (jazz, rhythm and blues, blues, and pop, but no hip hop, go-go, or reggae). She intends to offer a full-service menu. She inherited an extremely small kitchen, with no commercial stove, but she plans to operate with a steam table and a microwave for a limited time, so she would not have to purchase sprinkler or hood-and-vent systems. There is an extensive basement, which she is in negotiations with architects to renovate into a full-service kitchen (with stoves and ovens). 

Mr. Evans said Ms. Reese is aiming for a mature clientele of 38 years and up. The Majestic would be a place to go and have a good meal and listen to a piece of music. The maximum capacity would be about 40 or 50 on the first floor, as well as about that many on the second floor.

Mr. Evans said the establishment would operate from 11 a.m. to 2 a.m. Mondays through Fridays and 11 a.m. to 3 a.m. on Saturdays.

Commissioner Ward pointed out to Ms. Reese that a stipulated license is a risky thing to operate under, because the license would be immediately suspended the moment a protest is filed. A stipulated license allows an establishment to operate while applying for a regular license.

Mr. Evans said Ms. Reese would be amenable to signing a voluntary agreement with the ANC. Mr. Borbely said he would be comfortable supporting a stipulated license for the establishment if the applicant is willing to sign a voluntary agreement that contains the major provisions of the voluntary agreement that the prior establishment at 1368 H St. NE had agreed to.

Committee members and Mr. Evans discussed possible terms of a voluntary agreement. 

MOTION:  Mr. Borbely moved, Mr. Sundberg seconded, that the ANC support Ms. Reese’s application for a stipulated CR license for “The Majestic By Gwen” at 1368 H St. NE with the understanding that the applicant sign a voluntary agreement with the ANC stating that 1) no outdoor pay phones be installed outside establishment, and that any that are there be immediately removed; 2) any soundproofing currently in the establishment not be removed, and that the noise generated by the establishment not become a neighborhood nuisance; 3) litter on the outside of the establishment be picked up daily, sometime within the first hour of business, as well as sometime within the last hour of business; 4) the ANC will work with the licensee and mediate for a resolution with the owner before filing a complaint with ABRA; 5) should any other protests arise from community members, the ANC will attempt to mediate the dispute between the licensee and the community members for resolution. The motion passed unanimously (3-0-0). 

VII. Meeting Place
Commissioner Ward pointed out that Sherwood Recreation Center should be reminded of the committee’s regular meeting time (third Tuesday of each month, at 7 pm), to ensure the availability of a meeting space. Mr. Borbely volunteered to do so.

VIII. Secretary
MOTION:  Mr. Sundberg moved, Mr. Herman seconded, that Mr. Borbely be appointed secretary for the committee through December 2004. The motion passed unanimously (3-0-0). 

IX. Family Liquors
The committee discussed briefly whether or not the ANC should rescind its letter of support (sent to the Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration) for Family Liquors. Commissioner Ward stated that there is little to no community support for the establishment, that the ANC wrote its letter of support for the establishment because of the testimony of four community members and the support of Commissioner Wanda Stephens-Harris, but that 40 people had protested the renewal of its license in 2003.

MOTION:  Mr. Sundberg moved, Mr. Borbely seconded, that the ANC consider at its November 11 monthly meeting whether or not to rescind its support for Family Liquors. The motion passed unanimously (3-0-0). 

X. Next Meeting

MOTION:  Mr. Borbely moved, Mr. Sundberg seconded, that the committee discuss at its November meeting implementing a system whereby each establishment whose license is up for renewal is asked to come before the committee, with the public given an opportunity to air any complaints and the licensee given an opportunity to respond. The motion passed unanimously (3-0-0). 

MOTION:  Mr. Borbely moved, Mr. Sundberg seconded, that the committee discuss possible guidelines for deciding when to join a community-initiated protest of a liquor license, possibly based on some of the following criteria: 1) whether community members have gathered a certain number of signatures from neighbors of the establishment; 2) whether a certain number of neighbors of the establishment have come to a committee meeting to state their position; and 3) whether there are one or more persons from the neighborhood willing to lead the effort. The motion passed unanimously (3-0-0). 

The next meeting is scheduled for November 16, at 7 p.m, at Sherwood Recreation Center.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:  At 8:56 p.m., Mr. Sundberg moved, Mr. Borbely seconded, to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously (3-0-0). 
Respectfully submitted by Marc Borbely, Secretary

Next ABL Committee Meeting:
Third Tuesday of the month, November 16, 7:00 pm
Sherwood Recreation Center

Corner of 10th and G Street, NE

REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE
No meeting

Next ED&Z Committee Meeting:

Last Tuesday of the month, November 30, 2004, 7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers

REPORT OF THE COMMUNITY OUTREACH COMMITTEE
Minutes: October 18, 2004


The Committee convened at 7 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE 

Present: Elizabeth Nelson, Louis Barbash 

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1The Committee considered the application of the PTA of the Gibbs Elementary School, which is located at 500 19th St NE, for $573.80 with which to purchase a safety stunt mat and pom-poms for the cheerleading squad.  Ms. Renee Perry, the Gibbs staff member who coaches the squad appeared to present the application and answer questions.  She explained that the primary purpose of the mat was to ensure the safety of the members of the squad, and allow them to perform more complex routines.   She also said that participation in the squad contributed to the self-esteem of participants, and their ability to perform the more advanced routines in competition with other schools would increase the school spirit of other Gibbs students.  The pom-poms, she said, would attract younger girls to the squad.

Following Ms. Perry’s presentation, the Committee voted, 2-0, to recommend that the ANC fund the proposed project.  (Grant proposal is on the next two pages)
The Committee reviewed and discussed the ANC6A flier.  While the content and design of the flier has been in process for some time, with membership and structural changes pending for the ANC, the Committee decided to wait until changes were made before finalizing and distributing the flier.

The Committee adjourned at 8 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Louis Barbash

Member, Community Outreach Committee

Next Community Outreach Meeting
Third Monday of the month, November 16, 7:00 pm

Church of the Apostolic Faith

Annex building 1235 C Street, NE 

Chair, Commissioner Michael Musante, 548-2542

Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A

Grant Request Application Form
1. Date of Application





2. Date of Project or Activity



10/13/04




10/3/04 to 6/1/05

3. Applicant Organization Name and Address

Gibbs PTA

500 19th Street, N.E.  Washington, DC  20002

4. Contact Name 





5. Title
Ms. Renee Perry





Cheerleading Coach

6. Address (if different from above) 4040 East Capitol Street, NE  Washington, DC  20019

7. Telephone






8. Fax
     (202)724-5573 / 398-2792



 
(202)724-3996

9. E-mail Address

10. Brief Description of Proposed Project/Activity

The Gibbs Elementary School PTA requests a grant of $537.80 to purchase a safety stunt mat and 20 sets of pom-poms to be used by the 40 members of the school's cheerleading squad.

11. Projected Total Cost  




12. Amount Requested


$573.80



     

$573.80

13. Other Sources of Funding (be specific, provide names)

PTA cleans cheerleading uniforms twice a year

14. Statement of Benefit (detailed description of project or activity, who will benefit and in what way)

The cheerleading squad helps girls from our ANC build their self-esteem and experience health benefits from the increased physical activity.  The squad gives their families and other community members the opportunity to see their children participate in a positive activity.  The purchase of a safety stunt mat will allow the girls to practice and perform increasingly difficult stunts.  The pom-poms will allow the younger members of the squad (the Pom-Pom's) to enhance their routines.
Attach:

· Proposal (maximum of 2 pages)




· Itemized budget showing all projected expenses

· Grant applications should include this application form, form, proposal, and budget, as well as copies of every supporting document such as financial statements, newspaper clippings, brochures, etc.

· Grant requests must be reviewed by the Community Outreach Committee (COC) before submission to the ANC for consideration.  The COC meets the third Monday of each month.  The ANC meets the second Thursday.  Funding will not be provided until and unless the ANC votes to approve it.  Therefore, applications must reach the COC 3 – 4 weeks before the ANC meeting at which funding approval is sought.  In general, this would be 6 – 8 weeks prior to the project or activity date.

· For more information about grants, please contact Elizabeth Nelson at (202) 543-3512 or Elizabeth_knits@yahoo.com.  Be sure to put “ANC6A grant application” in the subject line; e-mails without a subject line will not be opened.

· Send or deliver applications to:  ANC6A Community Outreach Committee, 1330 North Carolina Ave. NE 20002

Gibbs PTA Cheerleading Grant request

The Gibbs PTA President, Mr. Albert Mathis approached the Cheerleading Coach with the desire to sponsor the Gibbs Cheerleading Squad in requesting a grant from ANC 6A.  The squad is divided into the Cheerleaders (20 girls) and the Pom-Poms (20 younger girls).  Mr. Mathis felt that the squad could benefit by receiving this grant to provide a safe environment for the girls during practice and performance.

My name is Renee Perry and I have coached Gibbs Cheerleaders for 10 years.  As Coach, I have found each squad to be an asset to the community.  Over the years, the cheerleaders have worked on many different projects in the community including beautifying the school and community by planting flowers and visiting the elderly and performing for them.  The cheerleaders continue to support the school 100% and have competed in many competitions and received a number of trophies.  The cheerleaders have also participated in other programs in the community and have marched in the Safety Patrol Parade and Emancipation Parade last year.

The Gibbs Cheerleaders, through the support of the PTA, is requesting a grant of $573.80 to provide a safety stunt map and 20 sets of pom-poms.  The squad is involved in yearly competition and has added stunts to their performance.  The purchase of a safety stunt mat will benefit the girls to safely practice and perform increasingly difficult stunts.  The pom-poms will add to the visual performance of the younger girls in the squad.

It is hoped that you will approve this grant and put smiles on lots of children's faces while assuring the safety of our girls practice and performance.  As a team we are hoping that, in addition to supporting us financially, that you will be able to join us at some of our events to see our cheerleading and pom-pom squads in action.

Respectfully submitted by Mr. Albert Mathis, PTA President and Ms. Renee Perry, Cheerleading Coach

Budget

1 8" thick tri-fold mat 5'X10'




$469.00

20 blue & white cheerleading pom-poms @ $5.24

$104.80

Total







$573.80

REPORT OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

No report filed.

Next Public Safety Committee Meeting: Postponed indefinitely by chair.
Chair, Commissioner Wanda Harris, 543-1307

1.  Annual Advertisement Budget Adjustment.  At the last ANC meeting, we approved $2,000 or Voice of the Hill and $2,200 for the Hill Rag to continue our monthly advertisements in these community newspapers for the next 12 months.  Subsequently, we have received the actual price quotes.  The Voice of the Hill cost is $2,030.90 and the Hill Rag is $2,332.80.  Motion:  Approve an additional $30.90 for the Voice of the Hill and $132.80 for the Hill Rag.

Single Member District 6A-02

1.  PSA 102 Update

The total crime in October so far is 30 percent higher than it was in October one year ago. In September, the total number of crimes was 51 percent higher than in September one year ago, but is still a hefty increase.  Burglaries are 140 percent higher in the first 3 weeks of October than they were one year ago. Incidents of assault with a deadly weapon are over 200 percent higher this month than they were in the same period of days in October last year.  Another measure of crime is the total number of crimes to date since the beginning of the year (January 1) compared to total number of crimes that had occurred since the beginning of the year last year.

The highlights for this measure of crime in PSA102 are: (1) total number of crimes this year to date (from January 1 to October 21, 2004) is 25 percent higher, (2) burglaries are up 87 percent year-to-date, (3)-total burglaries year-to-date are now nearly equal to the number of thefts from auto, which is astounding, and (4) theft is also up 47 percent.

At the PSA 102 meeting on October 21, we discussed several things we can do to start addressing this increase in crime ranging from: 

Establishing an Orange Hat patrol for H Street.  This patrol would walk G, H and I streets from 7th and 14th Streets, NE.

Establishing an Orange Hat patrol for pedestrian commuter routes from Union Station with a focus on Maryland Avenue, E Street and F Street, NE.  

Both of these options would require a 15 to 20 people to volunteer to walk either once or twice a month.  These patrols work – but they only work if there is continued participation.  We would coordinate these patrols with MPD.  Not only would these focus on safety, but these patrols could document other city services required from fixing street lights, blighted properties, and high crime streets.

Focus group committees for PSA 102.  Currently, PSA 102 meets once a month and serves as a clearing house opportunity to discuss the range of public safety issues facing our community.  At the last meeting, dozens of folks wanted to focus discussion on potential solutions to break-in, drug use, environmental crimes (illegal dumping), potential health code violations (rats), violent crime, prostitution, and pedestrian commuter safety.  PSA 102 is willing to establish committees that can be assigned to providing solutions.  Again, we would need seven to 10 people to volunteer to serve for at least a year to stand these committees up.

We also discussed the 1200 block of H Street and the alley behind 12th and 13th Streets.  MPD agreed to increase their presence in this alley.  In addition, there was a meeting at the alley on Monday, October 25, 2004 at 5:15pm with Peter Jones.  A summary of that meeting is below.

For either the Orange Hat patrols or PSA 102 committees, we will also need one person for each patrol or committee to be a super-volunteer to either be the captain of the patrol or the chair of a committee.  This super-volunteer commitment will require three to five hours of your time per month.  If you are interested, please send me (fengler6a02@yahoo.com) or PSA 102 coordinator Roger Mattioli (roger@rmattioli.com).

If you haven’t joined the PSA 102 NELink that distributes news of recent crimes, message of concern to residents and bulletins from police and city officials, PLEASE DO SO.  To receive NELink send an e-mail to psa102@toward.com with your name, street address and e-mail address.

 

The next PSA 102 meeting is November 18, 2004, 7:00pm at Sherwood Recreation Center.  I believe Councilmember Sharon Ambrose will be attending.

2.  H Street between 12th and 13th Street, NE.  As discussed, here is my initial list of items:

 

1.  Need to stop illegal mechanics working on and around Auto Zone.  Explore fining Auto Zone to encourage them to take proactive measure to eliminate this illegal activity.

2.  Alley drain water system needs to be cleaned.  Drainage of the alley needs to be address as hard rains causes flooding in basements of the houses abutting the alley.

3.  The buildings on the corner of H and 13th streets need to secure their alley access.  Explore fining the business or property owners to encourage them to properly secure this area to prevent illegal dumping.

4.  The electric poles need to remove the foot pegs in order to prevent access to backyards.

5.  Rodent control needs to be implemented to eliminate the current population.

6.  Trees on Auto zone property need to be watered and maintained to serve as a proper natural barricade from the parking lot to the alley.

7.  Tree boxes on 13th street need to be maintained and kept free of trash.

8.  Truck delivery needs to be monitored or curtailed in the alley to prevent damage to the house on 13th Street.

9.  Explore the use of cameras in the alley to provide a deterrent to illegal activity.

Mr. Peter Jones, Ward 6 Neighborhood Services Coordinator, was present to catalog these issues.  Under a separate cover, and on official ANC 6A letterhead, I will be sending these to him to document these concerns.  What is needs to be made clear is that I will be pushing Peter Jones to research and report back to me on how we can fine these businesses for either illegal mechanics, illegal dumping and inadequate property maintenance.  This activity has gone on too long and we need to encourage the businesses to be proactive versus reactive.  We need to use the carrot and stick approach.  The fine will serve as the stick.

3.  Children’s Circus at Sherwood Recreation Center.

The Children’s Circus that was proposed to be held on Friday, December 18 and Saturday, December 19 has been postponed till March 2005.  At point, the event may not even occur at Sherwood.  I am working with Ms. Sherry Deane, Chief of Specialty Programs at the Department of Parks and Recreations to get more details about this potential program for next Spring.

4.  New H Street Businesses.  In the mail this week, I received two notices for two new Class “C” liquor license applications.

The Olympic (1206 H Street, NE).  New nightclub with basic bar menu, pool tables with a variety of music.  No entertainment.  Sale and service of alcoholic beverage will be Sunday through Thursday, 5:00pm to 2:00am and Friday and Saturday from 5:00pm to 3:00am.

The Show Bar (1210 H Street, NE).  New tavern American cuisine with burlesque dancing, show performers, live and recorded music appealing to adults.  Sale and service of alcoholic beverage will be Sunday through Thursday, 5:00pm to 2:00am and Friday and Saturday from 5:00pm to 3:00am.

The deadline to file a petition and/or request to appear before the board on both of the license requests must be filed on or before December 21, 2004.  The Hearing Date is scheduled for January 5, 2005.  

I have asked that ANC 6A Alcohol and Beverage Licensing Committee discuss these two applications at the November 16, 2004 committee meeting at Sherwood Recreation Center at 7:00pm.  If you have some comments or views you can either e-mail them to me or attend the committee meeting and present them at this public forum.

5.  Abandoned Police Station on 9th Street and Fire Station on Maryland Avenue.  There was a community meeting on October 6, 2004, at the Sherwood Recreation Center with the Department of Housing and Community Development regarding the disposition of publicly owned real property at 1341 Maryland Avenue and 525 9th Street, NE.  Summary of the issues discussed:

Request for Proposal (RFP).  DHCD is preparing to issue the request for proposal that will establish the general uses to which the site may be development.  The RFP will outline the selection criteria that will be used to select a winning bid from a developer.  

Our ANC has officially requested that the RFP not be issued until the community has had an opportunity to discuss what we would prefer to have on these sites and what we would not accept for these sites. ANC 6A Economic Development and Zoning Committee will discuss this input at the November 30, 2004, (starts at 7:00pm) committee meeting at 900 G Street, NE – Capitol Towers Community Recreation Room.  At this meeting, the community will have an opportunity to express there desires or concerns about these two developments.  Written comments prior to the meeting are strongly encouraged.  We expect a heavy turn-out and more than likely will have to only allow two to three minutes to summarize individual comments.  

Rest assured, that all written testimony will be added to the official record – even if you can not attend the meeting.  The committee will treat these properties separately and accordingly, recommendations will be developed for each of these properties.  I expect that we will discussed the Police Station from 7:05pm to 7:35pm and the Fire Station from 7:40pm to 8:10pm.  So, you can attend one or both discussion.  The ANC 6A will consider the committee recommendation at our December 9, 2004, public meeting at Miner Elementary School at 7:00pm.  

Pending the outcome, the ANC plans on sending its recommendations to DHCD on December 10, 2004, so these comments can be considered in the development of the RFP.  DHCD is tentatively planning to release the RFP in January 2005.  Once the bidding period closes and the proposals have been submitted, a DHCD will start its selection process to select a winning bid.  The ANC will formally request at our December meeting that DHCD allow a community representative to sit in each of these selection panels.  

 

Once a developer has been selected, DHCD will forward the selection to the DC Council.  At that point, there will be a public hearing on the selection.  This will be another opportunity to participate in the process.  In close, the issue before us is to provide some community guidance to DHCD prior to the RFP release.  This will be done at two community meetings – one on November 30 and the other on December 9, 2004.







For more information about our Commission – please visit our website at www.anc6a.org
31

[image: image6.png]


[image: image7.png]


[image: image8.png]


[image: image9.png]


[image: image10.png]


[image: image11.png]


[image: image12.png]


[image: image13.wmf] 

[image: image14.wmf] 

[image: image15.wmf] 

[image: image16.wmf] 

[image: image17.wmf] 

[image: image18.wmf] 

[image: image19.wmf] 

[image: image20.wmf] 

